## VILLAGE OF DUNCAN 2024-25 BUDGET HEARING MINUTES September 9, 2024 7:00 PM - Village Hall, 906 8th Street, Duncan, NE 68634

The Budget Hearing of the Village of Duncan was held the 9th day of September, 2024, at 7:00p.m. Notice of the budget hearing was published in The Columbus Telegram newspaper on the 3rd day of September, 2024.

Board Members: Present: Lance Denbo, Steven Langton, Nick Wagoner, Jerusha Ratcliffe, Joe Boruch

Absent: none

Others Present: Marianna Evans (Clerk) and Michelle Schindel (Treasurer)

The budget hearing was opened at 7:02p.m. Three copies of the proposed budget statement were available to the public.

AMGL Accountant Michael Hoback provided a typed presentation outlining the key provisions of the proposed budget statement, including, but not limited to, a comparison with the prior year's budget to the Village of Duncan Clerk. The Clerk provided a copy to the Board members for review. Evans reported that there were no changes to the budget statement since last discussion.

The floor was then opened for public comment on the proposed budget statement. All members of the public wishing to address the governing body were provided a reasonable amount of time to do so. There were no members of the public present. The Board reviewed and compared the budget information with the prior year. Additional discussion on the proposed property tax request and 1% increase in restricted funds was briefly discussed by the Board.

Motion by Langton and seconded by Denbo to close the budget hearing.

Ayes: Denbo, Langton, Wagoner, Ratcliffe and Boruch Nays: none Motion: Passed

The budget hearing was closed at 7:11p.m.

There being no further business, adjournment of the budget hearing was made by the Chairman at 7:16p.m.

Minutes recorded and submitted by: Marianna Evans (Clerk)